Regular Session




              February 19, 2019
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, February 19, 2019, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 4 people were in attendance. 

Roll call showed the following members in attendance: 

B. Viele    T. O’Hara     L. Baumiller     M. Toda    B. Kyle     J. Silvidi      J. Crowe
It was moved by Mr. O’Hara with a second by Mr. Baumiller to excuse any and all absent officials.
Mr. Williams- The Mayor did call me and tell me he wouldn’t be in tonight and Mr. Livingston is not feeling well.

Clerk- Mr. Villano is teaching.

Mr. Williams- Class, right? Any other?

There were no more questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Mr. O’Hara with a second by Ms. Baumiller to accept the minutes from the February 4, 2019 regular session as presented to council. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

COMMUNICATIONS 
We received the Reconciliation of Bank Statements & Auditor’s Books with Actual Cash Balances for month ended January 31, 2019. That is all.
It was moved by Mr. O’Hara with a second by Ms. Baumiller to accept the communications and place them in their proper files. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
FINANCE- Mr. Kyle- Yes, a meeting was held on February 11th here in council chambers. We reviewed 2018. Everything finished well. We discussed a number of projects across the board that would be coming up in 2019. One of the things I want to touch on tonight, and I will have a full report on for everyone at our next meeting, as far as the salt and ICM mix that we get through the County Engineer’s Office. Everything is going quite well obviously with the minimal amount of snow that we have had so far this year. It is going well. Also, to touch base on what the township did. They invited Sam Lamancuso in from the County to talk about the unpaid taxes, and also at that meeting, Sam had offered to come into the city to also do either a presentation or sit down with us at a work session to talk about different things that he has available as well for us. Like I said, I will have a full report and a written report at our next meeting. That is all thank you. 
PARK & RECREATION- Ms. Viele- The Park & Rec. Board’s regular scheduled meeting will be held February 21, in City Council Chambers at 7 pm. We have a fallen tree to be removed at Waugh Field. The mower is being prepared for trade in. We will be discussing plans for Touch A Truck.  As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in Park & Rec. meetings. Thank you
ECONOMINC DEVELOPMENT-Ms. Baumiller- This time there is no report thank you.
PLANNING & ZONING- Mr. Toda- No report Mr. President.
UTILITIES- Mr. Silvidi- Yes thank you, I have a brief report. I put together a little notice I want put in the newspaper. Where to report an issue with your utilities for the City of Hubbard. This includes electrical, water and sewer issues you may have. Please call 330-534-3054 Monday- Friday 8 am to 4 pm. The issues will be forwarded to the 
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
corresponding utility departments. If you experience any utility issues between the hours of 4 pm to 8 am and on weekends or holidays call 330-534-1133. Again, in case of an emergency, call 911 thank you.
STREETS & SIDEWALKS- Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, I am going to wait until next month, probably the second meeting in March, we will pick a date to plan the Street Repaving...Resurfacing Program. That will give us time from when the street sweeper has been out. I think the first day of spring March 20th. We have a meeting on the 18th maybe we can plan a street meeting that week or the following week. The cold patching goes on. A reminder if you have potholes 534-7755. Mr. Livingston will help you out. Thank you
SAFETY- Mr. O’Hara- Yes, we have been experiencing some heat pump issues down at the police station. We have called York Industrial in. The two that needed replaced, we were hoping to get some kind of deal or discount by having two done at one time. The savings was minimal on one compared to two. It was $6,880 for one or $13,400 for both. We are looking to replace the worse of the two at this time. Also, we had eleven candidates that passed the Civil Service at this time and the interviews have begun today with six candidates being interviewed for the two police officer positions we are looking to fill. Finally, the clerk at the police station has also been filled with a start date of 2-14 and the transition is going smooth. That is all.
REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Ms. Baumiller- Sure, actually we met two weeks ago. We had a very good meeting. Our financial records are completed. We are turning them over to the Auditor to begin getting audited. We did end the year very well. We are in the black. Year-to-date we have 6,545 buried in the cemetery. From last year, our cremations are down slightly but our internments are up. Internments are where the money is at so that is the better one to be at if you’re going to be at one. We are up with our lots. We are up probably $15,000 but our foundations are down slightly. All in all, we ended up in the black and that is a good thing thank you. 
FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. O’Hara- Yes, just an update on the Fire Truck. The chassis is almost complete. We will be proceeding on with beginning to make the payments for that. Also, the fire department will be installing five outdoor cameras monitoring the building. One will be pointed at the recycle station so, hopefully we can alleviate some of the issues we have with people dropping off car doors, mattresses and stuff there. There were 37 total calls for the month of January. There is a Special Fire Board meeting set for February 27th at 7:00 to discuss staffing. That is all. 
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS 
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Lou Carsone – Thank you Mr. President, just a brief meeting. First of all, to add an additional note to the candidates for the two police officer positions we have open, Chief and I plan to finish those interviews by Tuesday of next week and within a day or two after that, select the two best candidates and send them on to the next phase. Soon we should have two police officers hired and on their way through the training. The only other issue I have is, I reported in caucus at the last council meeting, that we had a problem with the fire suppression system in the police department. That is in the process of getting repaired. We also have an issue with one of the telephone lines that comes into the police department. We have been notified by the fire alarm company that monitors that alarm that they are not getting a signal they should be getting saying that the system is working properly. AT & T is looking at the problem. We hope to have that resolved soon but there is also a problem with the reporting on that. It is interesting, time is a funny thing, come June we will have been in that building 13 years. We are looking at some issues that come over time with that. That is all I have sir.
Mr. Williams- 13 years. It don’t seem that long. 
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REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS 
SERVICE DIRECTOR-Dan Livingston- not in attendance
LAW DIECTOR- Mark Villano- No report Mr. President thank you

TREASURER- Marsh Ruha- I do have something I want to share with you. We received 
our 1099K for our credit card merchant services. That tells us what we did last year. We 

processed 482 transactions for a total of $76,499.65. I think initiating this in all of our 

departments has really proven to really support itself in being a service. Not only to the 

people wanting to use it, but to us in the efficiency of getting the collections. I think it is 

great and wanted to share with you.

AUDITOR- Not in attendance
It was moved by Mr. O’Hara with a second by Ms. Baumiller to accept the report of 

Standing committees. Special committees and City Officials. There were no questions or 

Comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote Unanimous.                       

MAYOR’S REPORT 
Mr. Williams- since the Mayor is not here, we will move onto 
UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
Mr. Williams- Does anyone have anything under unfinished or old business?
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Mr. Williams- I would just like to touch on something. I think we are all aware of the incident that happened at Taco Bell. I just want to… Jim, I want to compliment your department on the handling of that. Something I never wanted to admit but I guess I have to realize social media is a good thing. I guess… because people…I couldn’t believe in minutes the phone calls I got about this happened that happened. I think your departments use of it is pretty good too. People are made aware and kind of calms people down. I didn’t see the usual with the soft lock down at the school. Usually, a lot of people lose it. I think things are starting to progress in orderly fashion and I just want to compliment you guys on your handling of that and keeping the community aware of what was going on. Thank you. That is all I had on miscellaneous. Anyone else?
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- We have no agenda so we will have no public address on the agenda items
NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION 

Mr. Williams- There are no requests for legislation this evening correct?
ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS 
Mr. Williams- we don’t need to go to ordinances & resolutions
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- is there anyone who would like to address council on none agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and sate your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote.  No, I would entertain a motion to adjourn. 
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ADJOURN 
A motion was made by Mr. Toda with a second by Ms. Baumiller to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

